PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

TAKE NOTICE that Princeton Municipality has contacted the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection
proposing to legalize the past diversion of approximately three acres of Community Park South, 380 Witherspoon Street,
Princeton NJ 08540 in Mercer County, (Block 6902 Lot 2) in connection with use of parkland for the Municipal Complex
Building and parking lot. Princeton will compensate for the past diversion with replacement parkland elsewhere within
the Municipality.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-26.8(a), a scoping hearing to obtain public comment on this diversion request will be held at:
Princeton Municipal Complex, Main Meeting Room, 400 Witherspoon Street, on April 3, 2023 at 7:00 pm.

All interested parties are invited to attend and participate in the scoping hearing. Written comments on the diversion
request may be mailed to Municipality of Princeton, c¢/o Cindy Taylor, Open Space Manager, 400 Witherspoon Street,
Princeton NJ, 08540 or emailed to engineering@princetonnj.gov. Please send a copy of any comments submitted on this
request by email to maude.snyder@dep.nj.gov (email preferred) or by mail to the NJ DEP Office of Transactions and
Public Land Administration, Public Land Compliance Section, Attn: Mercer County Compliance/Maude Snyder, 401 East
State Street, 7th Floor, Mail Code 401-07, P.O. Box 420, Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420.

Public comment on this diversion request will be accepted during the scoping hearing or
until April 17, 2023.

For more information, please call 609-921-7077 or visit the municipal website at
princetonnj.gov/1364/Green-Acres-Diversion.




